Mr. Frank T. Wright, 2201 West 63rd St., Kansas City, Mo.

Dear "Fat":

Immediately upon receipt of your letter of the 16th instant I checked your record in the Registrar's Office. We have been in the midst of registration and enrollment, and I regret very much that it has been impossible to write you earlier.

Dr. Lawrence Weedruff, the Registrar, went back into the files and leeked up your record for me. You matriculated at the University on September 8, 1919, and there is no record of your having been at the University in 19017 and 1918. Dr. Weedruff says that it is not necessary for you to have this to get into the service. He suggests that you see Commander Nathan Young, 1009 Baltimore, Kansas City, Mo.

I will do anything I can but of course I can't certify to those two years. If you want me to write a letter testifying that I knew you when you were a student here, I will be tickled to death to do it for you. Dr. Woodruff will also send a transcript of your record or he will write a letter saying that you attended the University if you desire. He is a good friend of mine, a former football player, a fine scholar and gentleman.

I personally have been proud of your achievements and I will be happy to say or do anything in your behalf.

With kindest regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH